Bingham, William III

Bingham, William

by Bennett L. Steelman, 1979 See also: Bingham School [2]; Hillsborough Academy [3]

2 Feb. 1754-5 Feb. 1826



William Bingham's schools would eventually become the Bingham School under the leadership of his son. The buildings and grounds of Bingham School at Mebane as depicted in an engraving on the school's letterhead, 1885. North Carolina Collection, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Library.

William Bingham, schoolmaster and professor at The

University of North Carolina [4], was born in Kilmore Parish, County Down, Ireland, of a Protestant family that is reported to have emigrated from northern England in the seventeenth century.

Virtually nothing certain is known of Bingham's parents nor of his life prior to his arrival in Wilmington (5). According to his grandson, Robert Bingham [6], he entered the University of Glasgow [7] in 1774 and "graduated with the highest distinction"; however, his name does not appear in the official Roll of the Graduates of the University of Glasgow, 1727-1897 (8) After graduation, he was reportedly licensed to preach by the Presbytery of Glasgow and became a Presbyterian pastor in County Down. Robert Bingham states that his grandfather left Ireland to avoid arrest because of his membership in the United Irishmen, a Protestant organization dedicated to Irish independence. He also indicates that Bingham arrived in Wilmington early in 1789. Standard sources, however, date the United Irishmen's founding as 1791, so it appears that Bingham must have emigrated at a later date, or for other reasons. Once in Wilmington, he seems to have used Masonic [9] connections to gain positions as a private tutor and, later, as headmaster of a local academy.

By 1794, Bingham had moved to Pittsboro, apparently for his health, and from this point onward his career is well documented. On 2 Jan. 1795 (not 1793, as Bingham family sources traditionally relate), he opened Chatham Academy, a private boarding school that quickly gained a wide reputation. By 22 June 1795, the North Carolina Journal listed it as one of four schools preparing students for admission to the upper classes at The University of North Carolina [4].

Bingham contributed twenty dollars to a state-wide subscription fund in the early 1790s to finance the opening of the university. In 1801 he left Pittsboro to accept appointment as the university's professor of ancient languages, succeeding Archibald Debow [10] Murphy. He remained there for four years, serving briefly as presiding professor, but resigned in 1805, partly because of dissatisfaction with the quality of the students and partly (according to contemporary rumor) because of the trustees' objections to his extreme Jeffersonian political opinions.

After leaving Chapel Hill, Bingham returned to Pittsboro and reopened his school. In 1808 he moved it to Hillsborough, where it remained, as Hillsborough Academy [3], until 1818. That year, desiring to raise his sons in a rural setting, he again relocated his school, in a log cabin on a farm he owned in the Mount Repose community, eleven miles northwest of Hillsborough. There he continued to teach until his death. A highly regarded teacher, Bingham founded a line of schoolmasters who remained influential in North Carolina for three generations. He was also among the first educators in the state to recognize the importance of women's education; in 1797, while still in Pittsboro, he erected a separate building for female students adjacent to his original academy and retained a woman assistant to aid in their instruction.

Bingham married Annie Jean Slingsby, the daughter of an officer inCornwallis's [11] army who had settled in the Cape Fear 112) region. Two sons survived to adulthood: William James (6 Apr. 1802-19 Feb. 1866), who succeeded his father as

headmaster at Mount Repose; and John Archibald, a Presbyterian [13] preacher and tutor.

References:

Samuel A. Ashe, ed., Biographical History of North Carolina, vol. 4 (1906).

Kemp P. Battle, History of the University of North Carolina vol. 1 (1907).

Charles L. Coon, North Carolina Schools and Academies, 1790–1840 (1915).

Hugh T. Lefler and Paul Wager, eds., Orange County, 1752-1952 (1953).

Raleigh News and Observer, 6 July 1941.

C. L. Raper, The Church and Private Schools of North Carolina (1898).

Additional Resources:

Ashe, Samuel A. (Samuel A'Court). *Biographical history of North Carolina from colonial times to the present*. Greensboro, N.C., C.L. Van Noppen. 1905. https://archive.org/details/biographicalhis03ashegoog (accessed May 16, 2013).

History of the University of North Carolina. Volume I: From its Beginning to the Death of President Swain, 1789-1868: Electronic Edition. Battle, Kemp P. (Kemp Plummer), 1831-1919: https://docsouth.unc.edu/nc/battle1/battle1.html [15]

"Bingham School." N.C. Highway Historical Marker P-16, N.C. Office of Archives & History. https://www.ncdcr.gov/about/history/division-historical-resources/nc-highway-historical-marker-program/Markers.aspx?sp=Markers&k=Markers&sv=P-16 [16]

Bingham Military School Volumes, 1872-1876; 1890-1919 (collection no. 03730-z). The Southern Historical Collection. Louis Round Wilson Special Collections Library. University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill. http://www.lib.unc.edu/mss/inv/b/Bingham_Military_School.html (accessed May 16, 2013).

Bingham School Records, 1883, University of Texas at Austin: http://www.lib.utexas.edu/taro/utcah/01063/cah-01063.html

Bingham School (Orange County, N.C.). *The Bingham School Catalogue*. Lynchburg, Va.: J. P. Bell Company. 1905. https://archive.org/details/binghamschoolcat19051906 (accessed May 16, 2013).

"Bingham School v. Gray." *Southeastern Reporter* 30. June 7-September 27, 1898. 304-306. http://books.google.com/books?id=qBkLAAAAYAAJ&lpg=PA304&ots=_4QgENMwkA&pg=PA304#v=onepage&q&f=false

"The Bingham School-Its Past, Its Present, Its Future." *Biennial Report of the Superintendent of Public Instruction of North Carolina* part 2. Raleigh: Guy V. Turner. 1898. 146-170. <a href="https://www.worldcat.org/title/biennial-report-of-the-superintendent-of-public-instruction-of-north-carolina-for-the-scholastic-years-1896-97-and-1897-98/oclc/12588559&referer=brief_results<a href="mailto:report-of-the-superintendent-of-public-instruction-of-north-carolina-for-the-scholastic-years-1896-97-and-1897-98/oclc/12588559&referer=brief_results (accessed May 16, 2013).

"Faculty of Bingham School, Mebane, N.C." *Biennial Report of the Superintendent of Public Instruction of North Carolina* part 1. Raleigh: Guy V. Turner. 1898. 21. referer=brief_results [21] (accessed May 16, 2013).

Image Credits:

William Bingham's schools would eventually become the Bingham School under the leadership of his son. The buildings and grounds of Bingham School at Mebane as depicted in an engraving on the school's letterhead, 1885. North Carolina Collection, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill Library.

Subjects:

Biographies [22]

Educators [23]

Authors:

Steelman, Bennett L. [24]

Origin - location:

Wilmington [25]

Chatham County [26]

Hillsborough [27]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press. [28]

1 January 1979 | Steelman, Bennett L.

Source URL: https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/bingham-william

Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/bingham-william [2] https://www.ncpedia.org/bingham-school [3] https://www.ncpedia.org/hillsborough-academy [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/university-north-carolina-chapel-hi [5] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/wilmington [6] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/bingham-robert [7] http://www.gla.ac.uk/ [8] https://archive.org/details/rollofgraduateso00addiuoft [9] https://www.ncpedia.org/freemasons [10] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/murphey-archibald-debow [11] http://www.history.com/topics/charles-cornwallis [12] https://www.ncpedia.org/cape-fear [13] https://docsouth.unc.edu/nc/battle1/battle1.html [16] https://www.ncdcr.gov/about/history/division-historical-resources/nc-highway-historical-marker-program/Markers.aspx? sp=Markers&k=Markers&sv=P-16 [17] http://www.lib.unc.edu/mss/inv/b/Bingham_Military_School.html [18] http://www.lib.utexas.edu/taro/utcah/01063/cah-01063.html [19] https://archive.org/details/binghamschoolcat19051906 [20] http://books.google.com/books?id=qBkLAAAAYAAJ&lpg=PA304&ots=_4QgENMwkA&pg=PA304#v=onepage&q&f=false [21] https://www.worldcat.org/title/biennial-report-of-the-superintendent-of-public-instruction-of-north-carolina-for-the-scholastic-years-1896-97-and-1897-98/oclc/12588559&referer=brief_results [22] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [23] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [23] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/coastal-39 [26] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-9 [27] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-6 [28] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no